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MCSD TO KICK OFF UNITED WAY DRIVE MONDAY. .. 

Dear Fellow Employee: 

During the coming year, agencies of the United Way will 

have to respond to community needs on an even larger scale 

than ever before. Due to current economic conditions, more 

and more people will need the helping services of the 

agencies. 

You and I can help. The one, and perhaps the only way our 

United Way can continue to serve others not as fortunate as 

we, is if we join together to "Beat Our Best." Last year we 

did just that - a record year - a year we can point to with 

pride. Let's continue our joint effort and have a repeat 

performance! 

The United Way - Stan Bober (r) and Joe 
O'Ca/laghan (/)endorsing our Division's 
United Way Drive. 

Cordially, 

Stanley M. Bober 

President, Local 995 U.A.W. 

Joseph E. O'Callaghan 

President, M.C.S.D. 



SERVICE ANNIVERSARIES ... 

Chuck DeCraene 
APC Coordinator /Consultant 

to APC-Pittsburgh 

(45 Years (October 7) 

Ray Leliaert 
Technical Manager 

40 Years (October 7) 

Scotty Hixenbaugh 
Semi-Layout-Steel 

Fabrication 

40 Years (October 7) 

WFI associates join Chuck and Ray in celebration of their service anniversaries 

NEW FACES . . .  New faces in the Mishawaka-based Air Pollution Control Division R & D Department are: 

Linda Anderson 
Secretary 

John Foster 
Research Engineer­

Fabric Filters 

Theron Grubb 
Research Engineer­

Filter Fabrics 



IT'S 20 AND 10 . . . Industrial Engineering's John 
Stull, Senior Process Engineer, marked 20 years of com­

pany service October 3, and Mary Jo Acrey, Secretary­

Credit Department, completed 10 years of service Oc­

tober 5. 

FAMILY ROLLER SKATING 

COSTUME PARTY ANNOUNCED ... 

And it's a freebie! Treat your family to 
an evening of fun at the Athletic Associa­
tion sponsored Roller Skating Party, Mon­
day, October 27, from 6:30-9:30 p.m., Rain­
bow Roller Rink, Mishawaka. Prizes will be 
awarded for the best costume. 

MELTER OF THE MONTH honors for September 

go to Bob Smith. Bob, a third shift melter, has over 14 
years of company service. 

AN APPLE FOR THE TEACHER ... Staff Ac­

countant Bruce Novak is a part-time instructor for Fer­

ris State College. This semester Bruce is teaching a 

junior-level course in Financial Management. 

LET'S BEAT OUR BEST! 

PUZZLE CORNER 

Bill and Ken were putting a new roof on a 
house. Since they were partners, the idea 
was that they should share the money for 
the job equally. 

Unfortunately, Bill detected signs of 
laziness in his partner. For every 12 slates 
he put down, Ken managed only 8. 

They completed the job in 24 days - but 
how long would it have taken each man if 
he had been working alone? 

Solution to last week's puzzle: 

Marilyn is eight years old, Sandy five, and 
Debbie, three years old. 

CANDIDS BY SCHULTE ... Engineering's Harold Schulte, that is. 



W FI BOWLING LEAGUE . . .  September 30 re­

sults: Holding onto first place with 13 wins and 3 losses is 

North Shipping (L. Young, R. Cukrowicz, 0. 
Boembeke, B. Fore, C. VanBellegham). Team High 

Three Games (2908) North Shipping; Team High Game 

(1027) Rolling "5" (F. Britton, E. Buss, D. Susan, G. 
Weston, J. Mumby); Individual High Single Game (233) 
J. Baker; Individual High Three Games (625) D. 
Schaut. 

AND THE WINNERS ARE ... 

Taking first place in the Twilight Golf League is Team 

15. The champs (1 to r): Don LaPlace, Bill Cholasin· 
ski, Bud Wolff, Don Ansbaugh. The champs also cap­

tured First Team Low Scratch. 

MEMO 

To the gals who signed up to play 
softball next Spring: Tammy Bukra· 
jewski would like to thank the gals 
who expressed an interest in play­
ing ball; however, more players are 
needed - without additional mem­
bers a team cannot be formed. If 
anyone else is interested, please 
contact Tammy, ext. 294. 

Taking individual 

Low Net honors is 

Jerry Williams. 

Not on camera, but placing first in the category of Team 

Low Net is Team 4 (John Baker, Ray Hullinger, Louie 
Cookie, and Don Stephens). 

Individual Low Scratch honors resulted in a three-way tie 

between John Baker, Don Ansbaugh, and Ray Hul· 
linger. 

IT WAS A HARD FOUGHT GAME .. . In the interest of fair reporting, this editor (a member of the Marketing 

Department) is obligated to print the score of the recently held softball game between the members of the Accounting De­

partment and Marketing's Sales, Parts, and Abrasives personnel- Accounting 36, "SPA" 13. 

Accounting team members include: Matt Benko, Carl 
Gamauf, Will Glusac, Cindy Marchant, Vicki Stringer, 
Mike Sheerer, Dave Schroeder, Wayne Lauer, Ginny 
McVay, Bud Wolff, Tom Fozo, Bruce Taylor. 

Playing for "SPA" were: Tom Mott, Mary Lou Reth· 
lake, Rod Johnson, Pat Nagy, Bill Murphy, Gary 
Weil, Janice Martynowicz, Gene Tarabek, AI Deli· 
tizia, Larry Huemmer, Paul Myers, Frank Walker, 
Bill Niedbalski, Maurie McCally, Gina Enders, 
Kathy Wyatt, Diane Price, Patsy Becher, Becky Gid· 
dens, Jackie Mazurkiewicz, Ted Kostilnik - and in 

spirit, Joe Ponteri. 


